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To: Coppell ISD Board of Trustees 

From: Sid Grant – Interim Chief Operations Officer

Date: April 28, 2025

cc: Dr. Brad Hunt, Diana Sircar, Josette Dobbins

Re: Approval of Replacement of Valley Ranch Elementary Walking Track

The 2023 Bond election, Proposition A, included the renovation and replacement of several elementary 
walking tracks.  With the construction at Valley Ranch Elementary over the last year, the walking track is 
in need of complete replacement.  Reeder Concrete has already been Board approved and hired to form 
and pour the concrete slabs for the new playgrounds.  Therefore, it makes sense that they form and 
pour the new walking track at the same time during the summer of 2025. Our civil engineering firm, 
Glenn Engineering, drew the plans and created the specification for the new concrete walking track. 

The proposal from Reeder Concrete was procured in accordance with Texas Education Code §44.031 
through the district's membership with the Educational Purchasing Cooperative of North Texas (EPCNT) 
and utilizing the Reeder Concrete contract with Irving ISD.  The pricing per square foot is the same as 
Irving ISD’s pricing at a total of $58,000.

RECOMMENDATION: That the Coppell ISD Board of Trustees approve the 
construction of a new student walking track at Valley Ranch 
Elementary for a total price of $58,000.


